bnymoen@live.no

Fra: bnymoen@live.no

Emne: Oppdatering fra Biogassprosjekt i Uganda

Dear All,

It is with great pleasure that I write to you to share this power point presentation showing how successful the project has been. The gas is already in the kitchen!!!

I believe a detailed accountability will be sent by the contractors. As of today we are left with a few finishing touches like fencing off the bio-digester area to prevent people/children from accessing it easily, levelling and planting grass. We also hope to put some tiles on the work-tops where the burners have been fixed.

I was requested to also forward our requirements and amongst them are the following:

- (a) Doing some minor repairs at the school. This include floor repairs inside some of the classes and verandahs.
- (b) Painting work on the school in preparation for re- opening next year. The government has assured us that schools will open early January 2022.
- (c) Construction of an automated handwashing facility next to the bio-latrines for proper hygiene and observation of COVID prevention SOPs.
- (d) Before the lockdown, we had embarked on construction of a dormitory block. We were hoping to acquire some soft loans but this was not possible due to lack of income. This dormitory block will allow the pupils to have adequate spacing and would also fulfil the government COVID SOPs.
- (e) Salary arrears are also an issue. We have been able to pay a few employees who are involved in the gardening, security, piggery and poultry project. Most of the teaching staff salaries and matrons are still pending.

A budget has been shared in the power point presentation.

We are very grateful for all the support given to Nsimbi Education Centre. Our warmest regards, Evelyn.